
AUBURN HILLS PHASE 7 – PRELIMINARY PLAT 

720 E 600 SOUTH 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

FEBRUARY 18, 2021 

 

Summary: Kartchner Homes is seeking preliminary plat approval for Phase 7 of 
their Auburn Hills development.  This proposes 41 single family lots to 
be built on approximately 15 acres.  Proposed lots range between 8,590 
and 18,853 square feet. This phase is located between 600 South and 
700 South, and 600 East and 800 East (S.R. 165). 

ZONING: R-1 Residential 

UTILITIES:   

Power: To be constructed with development 
Culinary: To be constructed with development 
Sewer: To be constructed with development 
Irrigation: To be constructed with development  

 
PARKING & ROADS:  Dedication of road right of way on 700 South (34’ width – 
dedication only), 770 East to connect to 700 S.   700 S is marked as a potential 
future signal location by UDOT.  Vehicular access rights to be restricted along 
Highway 165 and 700 S.   

NOTES: Land along canal is to be deeded to the City up to the fence that the City 
installed.   

Road portion along 700 S is not part of the master plan but is a street at a regular 
City block interval.  Extension of 770 E to connect to 700 S is to be included for 
future connection to 700 South and the proposed intersection.  The City has a water 
line along this proposed portion of 770 E. 

Road dedication has been changed to 49.50 feet (99.00 feet full-width) along 
Highway 165.  This road is listed as a primary arterial in the general plan.   

City and Kartchner met with a representative from the Property Rights 
Ombudsman’s office.  An opinion was not issued.  Kartchner has resubmitted the 
preliminary plat showing the dedication of the roads, but has reduced some of the 
lot sizes below zoning requirements.  City staff opinion is the lots need to be 



reconfigured to meet minimum size or remove a lot to meet minimum size required 
by zoning. 
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